
Date: ________ 

 

To, 

The Honourable C.J.I, 

Supreme court, 

New Delhi. 

 

Subject:- Request for Expedited Hearing – AMIE Course Recognition Case (W.P.(C) 3790/2013, Delhi HC, 

Pending Since 2013) 

 

Respected Hon’ble Chief Justice of India, 

With utmost respect, I write to seek your urgent intervention in a matter of national importance that has been 

pending before the Hon’ble Delhi High Court since 2013. The case pertains to the recognition of the AMIE 

(Associate Member of the Institution of Engineers) course as equivalent to a degree in engineering, an issue 

that has profound implications for thousands of students and professionals across the country. 

 

This relates to the erstwhile Ministry of Human Resource Development (MHRD) letter No. F.No.11-15/2011-

AR(TS.11) dated 06.12.2012, which withdrew the perpetual recognition of Section A and B examinations of 

the AMIE course as equivalent to an engineering degree, effective from 01.06.2013. The Hon’ble Delhi High 

Court, vide its interim order dated 31.05.2013, stayed this withdrawal, allowing enrolments to continue. 

However, on 11.02.2020, the Hon’ble Court ordered that no fresh admissions be made until further orders. 

The case remains unresolved, leaving the equivalence of AMIE qualifications for students enrolled on or after 

01.06.2013 uncertain. 

 

The prolonged delay of nearly a decade has caused immense hardship to AMIE holders and students, affecting 

their employment opportunities and professional growth. This delay has also led to the violation of 

fundamental rights enshrined in the Constitution of India: 

Right to Equality (Article 14): AMIE holders face unequal treatment compared to other engineering graduates, 

as they are unable to pursue career opportunities that require a recognized degree. 

 

Right to Practice Any Profession (Article 19(1)(g)): Many AMIE holders have been unable to seek 

employment or career advancements in technical fields due to the pending legal status of their qualification. 

 

The inordinate delay in resolving this matter has deprived thousands of individuals of their rights and created 

a climate of uncertainty. Justice delayed is justice denied, and in this case, the delay has had real and lasting 

consequences on the livelihoods of countless professionals. 

 

In the interest of justice and fairness, I respectfully urge your esteemed office to consider facilitating an 

expedited hearing to resolve this long-pending case. Your intervention would not only uphold the principles of 

justice and equality but also restore faith in the judicial process for those affected. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. I deeply appreciate your commitment to justice and hope for a 

positive resolution at the earliest. 

 

Yours sincerely, 


